

THE DISPATCHER

Official Publication of the Philadelphia Division Mid-Eastern Region National Model Railroad Association



April 2022 *PhillyNMRA.org* Volume 29, No. 3

★★★ ELECTION ISSUE ★★★

reetings, NMRA members! This special election edition of our newsletter, *The Dispatcher*, has been mailed to all Philadelphia Division members. The issue is also available in color on our website at www.phillynmra.org. Any NMRA member residing in the Pennsylvania counties of Bucks, Chester, Delaware, Montgomery, or Philadelphia, or anywhere in the state of Delaware, is automatically a member of the Philadelphia Division.

Each spring we hold elections for open positions on our board of directors. The division bylaws direct us to elect a total of seven board members for two-year terms, four positions of which on odd years, and the other three on even years—so this year there are three positions open. The board members then elect four officers from among themselves, while the remaining three serve as directors at large.

As of this time, nominations are closed. Below and on the following pages are the statements of each of the can didates running for office. This year we are conducting the voting both online with the "Election Buddy" app and through mail-in paper ballots. Each member who has provided a working email address will receive an online ballot. You may choose to vote either online or by paper ballot. If you vote online, any paper ballot received will be discarded.

The paper ballot can be found on page 3. If you choose to use it to cast your vote, kindly indicate your choices as directed and follow the mailing instructions. The election results will be announced at the June meet and will be posted on the website and published in the August issue of *The Dispatcher*. Additional copies of this issue and ballots can be downloaded and printed from the division website, www.phillynmra.org.

Aside from the election, this mailing serves to introduce you to the Philadelphia Division should you not be aware of its existence, and also to inform you of upcoming events, a schedule of which can be found below.

Planning Ahead – Division Meets & Other Upcoming Events

June 11, 2022 Philadelphia Division Meet Alverthorpe Park Jenkintown Road & Forrest Avenue Jenkintown, PA 19046	August 7–13, 2022 NMRA Convention "Gateway 2022" Marriott Grand, St Louis 800 Washington Ave. St Louis, MO	September 10, 2022 Philadelphia Division Meet Southampton Community Center Southampton, PA 190
October 20–23, 2022 MER Convention "Carolina Special" Hilton University Place 8629 Maynard Keynes Drive Charlotte, NC 28262	November 12, 2022 Philadelphia Division Meet Brandywine Town Center 4050 Brandywine Pkwy Wilmington, DE	December 2022 Philadelphia Division Train Show TBA

Candidates' Statements



Mike Dettinger

Model railroading, if done right, is a marvelous adventure. Opportunities abound to participate in woodwork, history, photography, drafting, computer programming and scripting, electronics and wiring, mechanical engineering, architecture, sculpting, operations, and landscaping, just to name a few. There are so many facets to this hobby that it is impossible to do all of them without any kind of help. Before finding the NMRA, I wandered aimlessly dabbling with this and that, never able to connect the



dots between the end vision and my humble starting point.

As I surround myself with other rail enthusiasts, my model train experience is much more enjoyable. Not only have I developed model railroading skills, I have found that my excitement about trains has also grown. I am no longer trapped on the Isle of Sodor with its great plywood plain and its single giant blue spruce.

I enjoy the friendships that I have cultivated with other model railroad enthusiasts. I hesitate to call model railroading a fraternity, as I truly believe that this hobby can be just as rewarding to our female members. I have learned many new techniques and I have been challenged to learn even more new and diffent things. And with this freely given knowledge, I am moved to share what I have learned with the NMRA membership, be that through conducting clinics or providing representation and service for the membership.

I would ask the membership to consider my re-election to the board and continue with me on a journey to promote the hobby of model railroading and our journey of personal growth, focused on:

- Breaking down the perceived barriers that prevent potential members from joining the NMRA
- Strengthing the social bonds of model railroading and teamwork
- Promoting model building creativity and excellence



Joe Walters, MMR

Growing up in Philadelphia, I, like so many children, had an American Flyer train set running around my Christmas tree. Living three blocks from the Northeast corridor at Holmesburg Tower, I saw my fair share of real passenger and freight trains. As a matter of fact, I dodged many while trespassing on their tracks. From an early age I was intrigued by the workings of both the small and the

much larger. It was no surprise when I chose working on a railroad as my career.

I served four years in the Marine Corps after high school graduation. While attending school on the GI Bill, I secured a job with the Reading Railroad as a coach cleaner. I rose through the ranks as Reading became Conrail. After ten years of service I made a change. I joined Amtrak in the back shops. During my tenure with Amtrak, I supervised locomotive and passenger car overhauls. I eventually became Assistant Superintendent of the Mechanical Department. I retired in 2004.

I became interested in model railroading when one of my car repairmen introduced me to his layout. I thought it would be a great hobby and a way to spend time with my three sons. It turns out they were more interested in sharing their time with girls. Nonetheless, I caught the bug.

After a move to Delaware in 1991, I started to build my current layout. During the time of building, I joined a Wednesday night operating crew which consisted of twenty people. These men met every Wednesday to operate different railroads. This group has been in existence for thirty years. With such a large gathering, information and inspiration is plentiful. By 1992, my layout was part of the round robin rotation with these gentlemen. I owe a great deal of gratitude to them.

In 2016, while hosting an open house of my layout, I met Philadelphia Division member of the NMRA, William Fagan. He asked if he could videotape the railroad, and submit the video of the layout for a Golden Spike award. Not being an NMRA member at the time, I had no idea what that was.

THE DISPATCHER

Editor

Howard Kaplan P. O. Box 55 Newtown Square, PA 19073 howard@phillynmra.org 267-586-3797

Submissions: THE DISPATCHER welcomes any model railroad- or railroad-related material. Members are encouraged to send in articles, letters to the editor, reviews, etc. The editors reserve the right to, when necessary, paraphrase portions of the text in order to fit the space available.

Next Issue: May 2022. Due out approx. May 10th. Deadline: May 1st.

Online Subscription: Free. Make sure the Clerk has your current e-mail address and that you keep your info updated at nmra.org/members.

Print/Mail Subscription (b&w, first 8 pages): \$10.00 per yr. or \$2.00 per single issue. Send all print subscription applications, renewals, address changes, and payment to the Editor. Make checks payable to "Philadelphia Division, NMRA."

Division Personnel:

Superintendent / AP Committee Chair

Joe Walters, MMR 840 N Gwynn Ct.

Bear, DE 19701 302-521-5884

josephfwalters@yahoo.com

Asst. Superintendent / Ops / Social Media

Rob Hinkle 1755 Slayton Dr. Blue Bell, PA 19422

<u>robhink@comcast.net</u> 610-279-2394

Clerk/Membership

Vacant

Treasurer / Item Donations

Kevin Feeney 1447 Wheatsheaf Ln. Abington, PA 19001 ic4277@yahoo.com

<u>ic4277@yahoo.com</u> 203-246-1675

Directors at Large

Clinics - Mike Dettinger

detting@comcast.net 972-795-1348

Publicity - Chip Stevens

ReadingChip@yahoo.com 774-283-2681

Venues - Jeffrey Witt

<u>ilwitt@yahoo.com</u> 267-261-3229

Achievement Program Coordinator

Earl Paine

4325 Wendy Way

Schwenksville, PA 19473

<u>earlpaine@verizon.net</u> 610-831-9466

Layouts/Video - Bill Fagan

<u>bfagan777@hotmail.com</u> 215-675-4098

Webmaster - Howard Kaplan

howard@phillynmra.org 267-586-3797

To my surprise, it was the opening for the AP program, and my introduction to becoming a master model railroader. I suppose you could conclude that Bill was my inspiration for starting this journey. I appreciate his interest in furthering my

ability through my hobby. This in turn led to my quickly earning all of the appropriate certificates to qualify me for my Master Model Railroader #644, which I earned in October of 2019.

My hope is to be able to continue to assist AP

Coordinator Earl Paine with judging and in managing the Achievement program. As a board member, I would pledge to work with the board and division to promote enthusiasm for the AP among division members and model railroading in general.

Charles Long

I have been a model railroader since about three years old when each Christmas would involve a setup of a Unique Art tinplate set. This evolved to a basement layout with an "L" shaped 4x6 and 4x8 and a Marx steam engine.

Lionel operating cars, and an extensive Plasticville building collection. About 1961, I converted to HO with Athearn HF rubber band drive diesels. About the same time, I met fellow modeler Bruce Elfreth (in Florida since 1965) in Junior High School, and he got me interested in traction modeling. I also got involved with restoring, operating, and maintaining full size trolleys with Trolley Valhalla in Tansboro and Jobstown, NJ, Buckingham Valley Trolley Association in Bucks County PA, the Penns Landing Trolley along the Philadelphia waterfront, and the Electric City Trolley Museum Association in Scranton, PA.

I started an extensive HO trolley layout featuring down

town Philadelphia and the surface car subway 1n 1966 and after three moves it still forms the core of my present layout. With Bruce, I visited the lobby exhibit area in the Ben Franklin Hotel when the NMRA had its annual convention in Philadelphia in 1964. I formally joined the NMRA in 1990 when I attended the national convention in Pittsburgh of that year attending the NMRA tours and assisting the East Penn Traction Club with their display. I similarly assisted and coordinated East Penn when they exhibited at the 2006 Philadelphia NMRA Convention and train show. I currently serve as Treasurer for both the Electric City Trolley Museum Association and the Abington Lines Model Railroad Club. I also am the Secretary/Treasurer and interim Newsletter editor for the East Penn Traction Club.

I hope I can help the Division with guidance and direction as a director as they continue to evolve and move forward. Thank you for your support.

2022 Philadelphia Division Ballot						
Name:						
Email:						
NOTE: Only paid-up, NMRA Philadelphia Division members in good standing may vote. Railpass and family members may not vote, having agreed to postpone that right until or unless joining as full members. Please vote for not more than three (3) candidates for Board of Directors. Ballots indicating choices for more than 3 candidates will be disgarded. If you vote electronically, any written ballot submitted will be disgarded.						
Mike Dettinger	Charles Long		Joe Walters, MMR			
Write in:	can be downloaded and printed from the div		aded and printed from the division			
Cut along dotted line and mail to: Earl Paine, acting clerk 4325 Wendy Way Schwenksville, PA 19473 Questions: Contact any board member (see masthead on p.2)		POSTMARK NO LATER THAN MAY 31 TH				

THE DISPATCHER

Official Publication of the Philadelphia Division of the National Model Railroad Association

P. O. Box 55

Newtown Square, PA 19073

-			- 1	
	n	SI		Δ:

Board of Directors Election Info 1
Upcoming Events1
Candidates' Statements1
Election Ballot3

Discounts for NMRA Members at Local Hobby Shops

Be sure to patronize the following hobby shops that are now offering discounts on model railroading purchases to NMRA members:

Henning's Trains

128 South Line Steet Lansdale, PA 19446 215-362-2442

henningstrains.com

10% in addition to already discounted prices

VIEW THE DISPATCHER FREE ONLINE IN FULL COLOR! ADDITIONAL ARTICLES, PHOTOS, ANNOUNCEMENTS & EVENTS, SALE ITEMS & ORDER FORMS, NMRA NEWS, AND MORE! www.phillynmra.org